

MONDAY MESSAGES March 11, 2024

LUNCH

Weekly Hot Lunch Menu

IMPORTANT DATES

- Friday, March 15 Morning prayer, 7:15a in the Chapel
- Friday, March 15 2nd trimester report cards live
- Friday, March 22 Faculty/student basketball game @ 9:30a
- Friday, March 22 HALF DAY, 11:30A DISMISSAL
- Monday, March 25 Chrism Mass at the Cathedral (4th and 5th grade attend)
- Thursday, March 28 Holy Thursday Mass, 1:30p in the Chapel
- Friday, March 29 NO SCHOOL, GOOD FRIDAY
- Monday, April 1 NO SCHOOL, EASTER MONDAY
- Monday, April 8 HALF DAY, 11:30A DISMISSAL, SOLAR ECLIPSE

NEWS FROM THE PTO

Join us for our monthly PTO meeting on Tuesday, 3/12 after drop off. See zoom link for a remote option: us02web.zoom.us/j/2699183488?pwd=YUZ4L1VCNXk3aFlqa1pHZVg5SzZxZz09

Sign ups needed for the March Teacher Appreciation Breakfast on 3/27. Help us celebrate our teachers by contributing breakfast goodies or drinks. Drop off the morning of 3/27. Sign up: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F044CADAC28AAF94-48441349-march

YEARBOOK UPDATES FROM MS. KING

- 1. The attached <u>Yearbook Flyer</u> details the final sale!
- 2. Rink of Dreams Photos Ms. King is looking for any photos that anyone may have taken this year of skating on the rink! If you have some you'd like to share for the yearbook please email them to king@materchristischool.net Thank you!!
- 3. 8th Grade Traditional Yearbook Photo Wednesday 3/13 Dress-up Day

VOLUNTEER WITH FOUR WINDS!

Four Winds is a nature-based program led by parent volunteers for kindergarten through fourth grade students. It is a fun way to meet other parents, learn about nature and spend time in your child's classroom. You do not need to have previous teaching experience or a science background.

The trainings are scheduled on Fridays in the cafeteria, after drop off and last about an hour. The classroom visits are scheduled with your teacher and last about an hour and a half with set up.

Training Dates:

Friday, March 15: Tracks

Friday, May 3: Disguises

Our next training is Friday, May 15th, in the cafeteria after morning drop off. You do not need to attend every training to participate.

If you are interested in getting involved, please reach out to Erica Smith (ericalsmith1980@gmail.com) or Karen Robinson.

SPRING SPORTS UPDATE

Just a reminder that our Spring sports season is here. Below are some reminders about the start dates for each of the sports. If you have a student interested in joining one of these sports or if you have questions please contact Mrs. Donlon at mdonlon@materchristischool.net.

Volleyball - The season has begun. The cutoff date to join the team is Wednesday, March 13. Season ends before most of the other Spring sports begin. Please notify Mrs. Donlon if your 5-8th grader has not already joined but is interested in playing volleyball on our co-ed teams.

Girls on the Run - The roster is full and the first practice is Monday, March 18th.

Mini Miler Club - running club for boys and girls in 1st-4th grade. The weekly running group will meet on Fridays (3:00-4:00) beginning April 5th.

Boys Lacrosse (3rd and 4th graders only) - Practices will begin on Monday, March 25th.

Girls Lacrosse Learn-to-Play Program - For beginning girls lacrosse players in grades 3 and up. Practices will be on Wednesdays beginning April 10th

Girls Lacrosse Middle School Team - Open to 5th -8th grade girls. Practices will be on Tuesdays and Fridays beginning April 16.

Baseball - Our (5th-8th grade) boys will join the Christ the King team. I am still waiting to hear details about when the practices will begin.

Track and Field - Open to 5th-8th graders. Practices will primarily be on Monday, Wednesday, and Fridays beginning April 3rd.

Our coaches are aware that many students who will be participating in the play are likely to have conflicts between sports practices and play rehearsals (up through April 12th). We have been working closely with Mrs. Farley and Ms. King to do our best to minimize conflicts as much as possible because we want students to have the opportunities to participate in both. However, there will inevitably be conflicts and we ask that all athletes recognize and honor their commitments to both. Coaches will understand if you miss a practice, game, or match occasionally to honor your play commitments.

Finally, just a reminder that in order to run our sports programs we do have some expenses. Therefore, there is an athlete participation fee for most sports. We ask that you submit payment for the participation fee no later than the Friday of the second week of the season. Any questions, please contact Mrs. Donlon.

GO BULLDOGS!

RICE MEMORIAL HIGH SCHOOL PRESENTS - INTO THE WOODS

Tickets for Rice Memorial High School's Production of Into the Woods can be purchased online <u>here</u>. There are 3 shows: Friday, March 15th, at 7pm; Saturday, March 16th, at 7pm; and Sunday, March 17th, at 2pm.

All shows will be performed at Christ the King School in Burlington. Tickets can be purchased online through noon on Friday, 3/15. Otherwise, cash or checks are accepted at the door.

Best regards,

Kendra & Mary Beth

Ph: 802-658-3992

Email: kgeeslin@materchristischool.net; msartorelli@materchristischool.net